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The Fairfield Area School Board met on Monday evening, December 2, 2013 at 7:30 p.m. in the district board room, after a reorganization meeting which occurred at 7:00 p.m., with these members in attendance: Mr. Mark Greathouse, presiding, Mrs. Pamela Mikesell, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Brad Rigler, Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mr. Chuck Hatter, and Mr. Lonny Whitcomb, Jr.  Also present were Mr. William Chain, Superintendent; Mrs. Patricia Weber, MS Principal; and Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager and Board Recording Secretary.

Minutes Approved

The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the November 18, 2013 meeting on a motion made by Mrs. Pam Mikesell and seconded by Mrs. Marcy Van Metre. 

Presentations:



Our new student representative, Mr. Austin Ford, Junior Class, was introduced and Ms. Bronte Fenimore, Senior Class, was recognized for another year of service.  The students will be making reports regarding student life at future board meetings.  
Pub

Consent Agenda:

On a motion by Mrs. Van Metre and seconded by Mr. Lefeber, the Consent Agenda was approved as presented.  A roll call vote was taken and Mr. Mark Greathouse, Mrs. Pamela Mikesell, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Brad Rigler, Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mr. Chuck Hatter, and Mr. Lonny Whitcomb, Jr. all cast assenting votes. 
Budget

A.
Granted permission for the administration to pay the December bills with final approval at the next regularly scheduled board meeting. 


Personnel

B.
Approved a request for medical leave from Mrs. Tammy Clark, food service, beginning December 2, 2013 for approximately 6 weeks, pending a doctor release.  



C.
Approved the addition of Ms. Heather Chenault, Elementary, and Ms. Christina Heppner, Guidance, to the Professional Substitute List K-12 for the 2013-2014 school year.
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D.
Ratified the Superintendent’s advertising of an extended term substitute 8th grade social studies teacher during Mrs. Yost’s childbearing leave February 10, 2014 through May 5, 2014. 

Other Discussion Items:


A.
2013-2014 District Calendar – Revisions 

The 2013-14 School Calendar will be amended to match the recently agreed upon language in the Collective Bargaining Agreement.  The calendar changes are the following; 

· May 16, 2014 will be changed from "Students off, Act 80 day" to "Students and Teachers off" 

· June 5, 2014 will be changed to June 4, 2014 "the last day of school and graduation",  and June 5 will become an available make-up day
B.
A discussion on the District health insurance buy-out provision.

The health insurance spousal buy-out option is designed to provide an incentive for employee spouses to leave the District Health Care option.   The recently agreed upon language in the Collective Bargaining Agreement contains a higher spouse buy-out amount ($2,500) then what has been offered to the support and administrative staff at the beginning of the year ($1,500).   The incentive has been marginally successful at the lower amount for the staff and administrative employees.  A retroactive increase to the higher amount for the staff and administration is logical and may encourage greater participation (spouses can exit the health care plan at any time during the year and receive the prorated buy-out amount at the time).  The approximate cost/savings of excluding a spouse from the family health insurance plan is $6,400.    

Questions arose, after discussion of the above item, about primary and secondary coverage, what happens if the spouse needs to return to district insurance and how administrative fees are handled.  

C. 
Mrs. Foscato questioned the necessity for aides when we have a psychologist and requested further clarification. 

D.
Mr. Lefeber questioned our success with finding an individual to run the Science Club or other aptly named student organization.  
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Adjournment



On a motion made by Mr. Barlow, seconded by Mrs. Van Metre, and unanimously approved by the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:52 pm.  A brief Executive Session was held at this time. 
Respectfully Submitted:

Mr. Mark Greathouse



Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager


Board President




Board Recording Secretary
